SIERRA GOLD QUILTERS’ GUILD
Business Meeting
January 11, 2022

Mt. Zion Church

WELCOME: The meeting was called or order by President Melissa Ontiveros at 10:04 a.m. who
then lead the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance were Louise Myers, Vice President, Debby
Sweeten, Treasurer and Joan Edson, Secretary. 42 members were present with two new
members. Newly elected board members President Patty Carr, Ulla Doty, Vice President, Penni
Parsons, Vice President, Mary Parker, Treasurer and Rhonda Simpson, Secretary were also
present.

APPROVED MINUTES: Approved minutes of our last meeting, November 9, 2021, were sent to
all members in an email.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS
No December meeting or Christmas potluck due to snowstorm.

2022-23 budget vote. Michelle Kelley made a motion to approve the 2022-23 budget.
Ulla Doty seconded the motion.

New board members installed by Joan Edson.
Quilt squares for president’s quilt were presented to Melissa Ontiveros by Louise Myers.

Penny Dominici held a silent auction for fabric left over from the quilt show country
store.

SPEAKER: No speaker
BREAK
PRESIDENT’S REPORT PATTY CARR
Pam Bennett has volunteered to be our greeter.

A suggestion box will be placed on the front table for any comments, questions or
announcements.

VICE PRESIDENT ULLA DOTY AND PENNI PARSONS
Kathy Allen suggested having her workshop at her home.

February 8, Rami Kim will lecture.



Also, if you signed up for Patty Carr’s class, you need to pay for it.

March 8, Anelie Belden will lecture and have a workshop on Dancing Dresden on March
9.

TREASURER DEBBY SWEETEN
SECRETARY JOAN EDSON
No report

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Sue Green asked that everyone interested in membership pay their dues by January 31,
2022.

Kathy Beach announced that our community outreach has distributed quilts, wall quilts,
clothing protectors, bags of toys, Christmas stockings, small blankets and hats to Amador
Pregnancy Help Center, Amador Residential Center, Gold Quartz Inn Senior Retirement Home,
Interfaith Food Bank, Jackson Garden, Kit Carson Rehab and Operation Care.

Hilde Langlet is taking requests for library books.

SHOW RAFFLE PRIZES: No raffle for January. One ticket was given to every member for a
drawing for two door prizes. Winners were Linda Perkins and Devon Hand.

NEW BUSINESS

Michelle Kelley suggested we put information about the suggested charities in the
newsletter before we decide and vote on which charity to donate to this year.

Rose Kester suggested revisiting our email and phone notification when a meeting is
cancelled. She never received notification and showed up for the cancelled December meeting.

This year our guild will turn 40 years old. It was suggested by Patty Carr that we have a
BBQ potluck to celebrate in the Spring or Summer.

Audit committee is needed to audit the books and quilt show amounts. Sue Green and
Pat Bjerke volunteered.

OPPORTUNITY QUILT
Drawing was held for the coveted opportunity quilt. Carol Garrett was the winner.

Penni Parsons sold the most tickets (75) and was awarded free membership to the
Guild.



A new committee for the Opportunity Quilt is needed for 2022.
SHOW AND TELL

Beautiful quilts were show today.
ADJOURNED AT: 12:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted

Rhonda Simpson, Secretary





